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I am writing to apply for the Curriculum Committee Chair position. I am excited to help the committee through the changes facing the college, including: eLumen, Guided Pathways, the new funding formula, changes to program review, AB705, GE reform, OER, OEI and so on. I believe that many of these changes will ask us to think critically about the role of our curriculum committee and its processes and workflow as a result. 
I bring to this role a range of service experience, both in my department and campus-wide. I have represented the English Department on the curriculum committee for three years now, so I am familiar with the work of the committee, as well as the challenges we face. For instance, the committee has discussed several ways to improve our functioning and workflow, including content review experts to assist faculty. I look forward to having more of these conversations this spring as we build eLumen. The committee has also struggled with how to approve online supplements, which, due to the district- and state-wide work in online education, keep evolving. As our re-designed DE committee and the OEI initiative roll out, however, I am eager to have more cross-committee dialogue and improved standards and workflow related to online course outlines and assessments.
Additionally, I played a key role in the English Acceleration reforms over the last five years. I was part of the core team that designed both our English 95 and our English 100S (our English Co-Requisite course), and I was the first Placement Coordinator for the department, helping shape our placement policy during controversial debate over how to best serve our students. I have been a Teaching Team leader for our department for several years, helping faculty reflect on their curriculum and pedagogy and problem-solve around the challenges in the classroom. I have also designed and implemented CSLO assessment, and I have attended and led Flex Workshops on course design and assessment for our department. 
Campus-wide, I served as our first Equity Professional Learning Co-Facilitator with Janice Townsend. We were active in trying to bring an equity lens to curriculum development and assessment among other areas of the institution. We worked with Briana McCarthy on integrating equity into CSLO design and assessment, and I attended TLC as an equity representative.
In all of these roles, I participated in extensive professional development. This included nation-wide, state-wide and regional conferences on pedagogy, course design and assessment, as well as extensive work with Dr. Veronica Neal here on campus and the Equity Core Team initiative. 
Finally, I bring several necessary qualities as well to this role: I am diplomatic, task-oriented, comfortable in controversial conversations, honest, and committed to best serving the students and the college. Due to my work as mentioned above, I have been part of many highly charged conversations and work-groups in which compromise and prioritization were key components of our success in implementing reform or negotiating solutions.
As a thoughtful and passionate chairperson, I can effectively serve the committee and help navigate the changes to come. I see the committee having a key role in this college, especially as we implement Guided Pathways, reform GE, and undertake more comprehensive online assessment and course offerings. 
Thank you for your consideration.
								Sincerely,
								Morgan Lynn

